         (Draft Minutes subject to confirmation)
Minutes of the Annual Village Meeting held on May 11th 2016
The Parish Room, Withington, at 7.00pm.

96/2015 Present: Councillors Phil Heath (Chairman), Lesley Stone, A Williams, M Timmis. 
T Taylor (Clerk), 8 members of the public.
97/2015 Apologies: Cllr. Helen Thomas, Shropshire Cllr. John Everall. Mathew Mead,  Carl and Julie Pavey, Bernie Jones, Lyn Adderley, Brenda Scutt, Wayne Thomas, Jonathan Walton from Bowbrook Archers.
98/2015 Welcome: The chairman welcomed everyone to the three meetings of the evening.
99/2015 Minutes:  The Minutes of the 2015 AVM were accepted as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
100/2015 Public Forum: Cllr. Stone said black cushions have been dumped near her farm. She was directed to Shropshire Council’s fly-tipping hotline.

Shirley Davies thanked Dave Pye and Phil Heath for donating the new notice board.

101/2015 Chairman’s report: He said he would concentrate on the three areas of most interest.

1) Planning. Following the 2013 Parish Plan, Withington is classified as ‘Open Countryside’.There have been several planning applications and an appeal refused, but we are still waiting for the result of the appeal against refusal for 17 houses on land east of Sunnyfields. The hearing was heard on 5th February, and the Parish was well supported by residents. 
We are also waiting for the Planning Application for chicken sheds at the Rea Farm to be made. Although this is in Upton Magna, it could have an impact on Withington with increased HGV traffic (although we are assured that all will be advised of the correct route via Atcham), and smells. An additional PC meeting may need to be held.

2) Roads and traffic. There is still concern about the roads, and residents are asked to report potholes. Subsidence in Caernarvon Lane is getting worse, vehicles are making gouges in the road surface, and we may find vehicles being damaged.. Repair is in the roads dept plan when budgets and time allowallow. We will keep pressure on them.
HGVs coming into the village still cause concern about safety and damage. We have been working with CJ Wildlife and Shropshire Council, and now have an ‘Unsuitable for HGVs’ sign at Haughmond Hill, new direction signs through Uffington, and CJW have moved their sign to the Hunkington crossroads. Thanks to Stuart Jones who has been providing photographic evidence for CJW, and the problem does seem to have reduced.
3) Crime. We remain a ‘Low Crime’ area, but there were burglaries of houses in Woodlands Close. There have also been episodes of flytipping. Taking photographs of any suspicious vehicle can be helpful and making reports to the police.  We get regular reports from the police, and a Community Support Officer now travels with the mobile library.

Please volunteer to be the Neighbourhood Watch coordinator  for the Parish
4) Cllr. Timmis was thanked for updating the website, which should keep Parishioners better informed. Please sign up with him for updates. 

Cllr Stone was thanked for taking on the role of Compliance Officer, with the increased complexity of legislation, including the new Transparency Code.
The Village Green Committee was congratulated on looking after our major asset. The Maintenance is paid for by the ‘Friends’ and does not come out of the Precept. People are encouraged to become friends.

Tom Taylor was thanked for his role as Clerk, retiring after 7 years. A replacement clerk is being looked for, and if anyone local is interested, please come forward.

The new Parish Council notice board has been made by Dave Pye who donated his time, and Phil Heath who paid for the materials

102/2015 Report from Shropshire Councillor John Everall: Nothing to report.
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103/2015 Report from Mathew Mead: The last 12 months has been a busy time for Shropshire Council, and there will be no let-up in the challenges Shropshire Council faces in the coming year.
Planning. Earlier this year Shropshire Council’s Planning Policy document SAMDev was formally approved by the Planning Inspector. This brings to a conclusion a period of uncertainty over planning.
With the plans now being fully adopted Shropshire Council can now say it has at least a 5 year land supply, and has a clear strategy on how it is to deliver its housing numbers for the next ten years.  This should give much more weight to locally agreed planning aspirations, such as those produced by 
Withington Parish Council. 

Since SAMDev was approved Shropshire Council has successfully won a number of appeals against applications which fall outside the plan. While further speculative applications may still be made the Council is now confident it has the evidence available to successfully deliver its SAMDev plan.

Local Joint Committee. The Tern and Severn Valley LJC has allocated £3,000 to local youth projects in the last 12 months, including a grant for activities in Withington. A further £3,000 will be available in 2016/17. While the Committee hasn’t met for some months, meetings will be arranged in the early summer months. We are likely to return to the topic of Future Fit and the location of A&E and acute medical services in Shropshire. I’m sure members of the Parish Council will be aware of the significant budget deficits the hospitals in Shropshire face, and this will play a significant role in the discussions over the summer. 
Shrewsbury Swimming Pool. Consultations took place earlier in the year over the future of Shrewsbury Swimming Pool. A number of sites for the pool were put forward including upgrading the existing site at the Quarry or moving to new sites elsewhere in Shrewsbury. The consultation showed strong support for the site remaining at the Quarry, although a new site may be cheaper to build and operate.  
A copy of the report can be viewed on the Shropshire Council website and a report on the next stage of the project will be made to the Council Cabinet in July.

Shropshire Council budget. In December 2015 Central Government announced its settlement to Local Authorities for 2017-2020. Under this settlement the annual revenue grant Shropshire Council has from Central Government will reduce to zero by 2020, in return local business rates collected in Shropshire will now be kept by Shropshire Council. However these changes, together with a significant increase in the costs of providing adult social care in Shropshire mean that the Council will need to make £80 million of savings by 2020.
On the back of 5 years of budget reductions this means that the Council will no longer be able to run many non-statutory services, including museums, countryside sites, libraries, play areas and public green spaces, leisure centres and non-statutory education services. Statutory services such as highways, education, transport and planning will also need to make considerable cost savings. Consultations are now taking place with larger Town Councils to discuss with them the possibility of taking on some of these services through a rise in the precept, and in the future there will also be similar discussions with rural parish councils too.

104/2015: Date of next annual village meeting: 10th May 2017 at 7.00pm.
Minutes confirmed as correct

Signed..................................................

10th May 2017
Chairman
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